
 
 

Announcement of Si Than Subdistrict Administrative Organization 
On the policy of not accepting all gifts and gifts from duty (No Gift Policy) 

The fiscal year B.E.B.E. 2024 
-------------------------------- 

 

In accordance with the Cabinet Resolution on 8 December 2020, the National  
Reform Plan for Anti-Corruption and Misconduct (Revised Version) was adopted by the 
government to carry out Big Rock, the 4th Reform Activities, to develop the Thai government 
system to be transparent and unprofitable. The first goal is 1.1 "All government agencies shall 
declare themselves to be agencies where all government officials do not accept gifts and 
gifts of all kinds from the performance of their duties (No Gift Policy)." 
 

In this regard, to drive reform activities in accordance with the aforementioned  
national reform plan, create transparency within the agency, create values for performing 
their duties and be a culture of integrity of Si Than Subdistrict Administrative Organization.  
Therefore, all executives, employees, officers and staff are not allowed to receive gifts and 
gifts from their duties before or after their duties. This will result in corruption and misconduct 
both now and in the future. The criteria for receiving gifts or gifts and any other benefits in 
accordance with the Prime Minister's Office Regulations on Giving or Receiving Gifts of Public 
Officials, B.E. shall be complied with.In 2001, The National Anti-Corruption Commission on 
the Criteria for the Acquisition of Property or Other Benefits by Public Officials, B.E. 25In the 
year of 2020 
 

The announcement was made to inform the general public that all executives,  
officers and personnel under the company should follow the policy strictly. 
        

Announced on 3 January, 2024 

                                                                       
(Mr.Sawai Chanloung) 

President of Si Than Subdistrict Administrative Organization 


